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Supplementary Evidence to the Statement of Case 45 Springhill Road PCU/CPOH/D4635/3239272 
Background and Chronology of Events continued:
9.27	A complaint was received 8 July 2021, by e-mail detailing how the Order property is continuing to impact as the neighbouring house was now experiencing damp issues, which they state is being caused by next door.  A photo was also attached to the e-mail showing flooding in their utility room (Appendix 36).  The Council explained that the evidence supplied would be provided for the Public Inquiry on 14 September 2021.
9.28	On 16 May 2021, the Council received a complaint from the adjoining neighbour with concerns regarding vermin inside her house, which they stated was being caused by next door and particularly due to the very overgrown rear garden.  A referral was made to the Council’s Public Protection team to offer advice to the neighbour.
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